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ZEELAND CHARTER TOWNSHIP 
BOARD MEETING 

November 15, 2022 
 

 
The Zeeland Charter Township Board held a Regular Board meeting on November 15, 2022 at 7:00 p.m. in the 
Township Hall at 6582 Byron Road, Zeeland, Michigan. Members present: Supervisor Oonk, Clerk Kraak, 
Treasurer Veldheer, Trustees Brink, Riemersma, Salisbury and Bosma. 
 

Supervisor Oonk called the meeting to order. 
Recited the Pledge of Allegiance. 
Invocation offered by Trustee Bosma. 
 
Trustee Brink motioned to approve the minutes of the October 18, 2022 Board Meeting. Trustee 
Salisbury supported the motion which passed. 
 

Business Items: 
a. Treasurer Veldheer motioned to approve the quote for a siren to be installed on 88th 

Avenue North of Adams from West Shore Services for $29526. Clerk Kraak seconded 
the motion with passed with a roll call vote:  
AYES: Oonk, Kraak, Veldheer, Brink, Riemersma, Salisbury and Bosma.  
 

b. An interview panel met Monday night to interview Deputy Chief Brock Bruce for the 
position of Chief. The interview was excellent and all on the panel recommended hiring. 
A large number of support letters were also received from members of the fire 
department. Trustee Salisbury motioned to promote Brock Bruce to Chief as of January 
1st. Trustee Brink seconded the motioned with passed with a roll call vote:  
AYES: Oonk, Kraak, Veldheer, Brink, Riemersma, Salisbury and Bosma.  

 
Committee Reports: 

a. PARKS & RECREATION – The parking lots for the Drenthe Grove and VanZoeren 
Woods have been paved. The bike path on Quincy Street is complete. 
 

b.  PLANNING COMMISSION – Have been reviewing and amending text on several 

sessions of the Zoning Ordinance. These will be reviewed by Attorney Bultje before 
coming to the board for approval 
 

 
Meeting adjourned at 7:25pm 
Respectfully submitted, 
Kate Kraak –Clerk  


